

RULES PERTAINING TO THE ANNUAL MEETING

Proxies for Annual Meeting
· All proxies shall count as attendance for establishing a  quorum.

· All proxies shall be in writing and carried to the meeting by the person to whom it is given. 

· It must contain the date, the name of the person who has voting rights, the signature of the person  giving the right of proxy.  

· Unless stated otherwise in the signed proxy, the proxy will give all rights to the holder  to vote as the holder sees fit. 

· If the grantor of the proxy specifies how their vote should be cast, the secretary will hold the ballot until the time of voting and the proxy will count as a ballot and counted along with all the other ballots.  If anonymity is desired, the handwritten ballot(s) may be sealed in an envelope stapled to the proxy.  The outside of the envelope should be signed.

RULES – VOTING  AT ANNUAL MEETING
Members will receive ballots or ballot packages at the door as their membership is confirmed.  One ballot/package for single member and two ballots/packages for family membership

There will be a single ballot for each of the following: President; Vice President; Secretary; Treasurer;  and Representatives  at Large (Vocales).  Each ballot will contain a check box and the name of the  person(s) placed on the ballot by the nominating committee along with the name of any person who has submitted their name in writing or e-mail  along with another check box and a line to enter the name of a write in candidate nominated at the meeting.  All written or e-mail requests for inclusion on the ballot must be received at least one week prior to the meeting for that office by the Secretary and President.

Each office will be voted on individually.  The person selected by the Board as “Director of Elections” will read the responsibilities of each office and solicit further nominations for that office. If there are no nominations from the floor, the election to that office can be by acclamation.  If there are one or more nominations, each nominee will be given one minute to introduce themselves and state why they would be a good choice. All nominees for an office must be present or have confirmed in writing or e-mail that they would accept the nomination to that office.  Names of all nominees for an office will be written for all to see. If there are two or more persons on the ballot, the ballots will marked, collected and counted by a panel of at least 3 persons.  Ballots will only be counted if the box next to the typed or written name is checked The ballots will be separated by candidate and kept for 1 week.  As soon as all ballots have been counted, the winner will be announced and the nominations for the next office will take place. When all positions have been filled, a motion to terminate the meeting will be entertained..
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